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The Dow Jones Industrial Average and the S&P 500 established new all-time highs today in the 

midst of a grind-‘em-out bull market that hasn’t experienced even a 5% correction since the Brexit 

sell-off (-6%) in June 2016.  

As shown in the table above, the current streak without a 5% pullback will tie for the fourth longest at 

266 trading days on Monday. It is also the longest stretch since 1994-1996 when the S&P 500 rallied 

for 394 sessions without a 5% correction. Of note, the index increased more than 40% during that 

streak or about double the current advance, giving hope that the stock market may have additional 

room to run before consolidating its gains. 

Looking at the graph below, the maximum drawdown in the index this year has been 2.8%, the 

second smallest intra-year pullback to the 2.5% decline in 1995. The average yearly correction has 

been 13.6% since 1950 with 62 of the 68 years enduring at least a 5% fall and more than half 

experiencing a 10% or greater drop.  

While the market appears to be overdue for a correction, trying to time the next pullback is not only 

difficult but generally counter productive to the longer-term performance of one’s portfolio. Instead, 

we believe diversification is the best hedge. Diversification in terms of asset classes: stocks, bonds, 

real estate, and cash. Diversification within stocks by market capitalization, economic sectors and 

industries, growth and dividends. Diversification within bonds by issuers, credit quality, and 

maturities. Diversification within real estate by residential and investment properties, including real 

estate investment trusts (REITs) for those investors seeking liquidity. 

As always, please let us know if your goals and objectives (including risk tolerance, income needs, 

and time horizon) have changed, and we will adjust your portfolio(s) accordingly. In the meantime, we 

remain constructive on the outlook for the economy as well as the stock and bond markets. Prices 

will continue to ebb and flow but there is little reason at this time to bet against the upward trend that 

has been in place since the lows in 2009. 
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